
Lioness of A-1 Purr-r 

 

 

 

 

 

Elected Officers:

A-1 Lioness President 

Lioness Ruby Hunter  

RR 2, 5068 Dorchester Rd 

Belmont, ON   N0L 1B0  
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Club: Delaware  

A-1 Lioness Secretary 

Lioness Trudy Brown  

RR 1, 794 Talbot Trail E 

Wheatley, ON   N0P 2P0 
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Dorchester, ON   N0L 1G5 

phone 519-268-3661   

email:joyceleal@live.ca   
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Good day everyone.  Fall weather is here already and the official day is 

Sept. 23

rd

.  The kids are back to school, a few trees are turning colour and 

flower bulb advertisements are here. 

 

I would like to give a BIG thank-you to all my instructors for the School of 

Instruction on Thursday night, Bev, Sheri, Janet, Janice, Rosey and for the 

(26) who wanted to get a better understanding and also a refresher on the 

positions.  Thank you. 

 

I would like to encourage all the A-1 Lioness members to try and support 

the other A-1 Lioness Clubs with their functions whether they be craft 

shows, suppers, bus trips etc.  You’ll meet some pretty interesting Lioness 

ladies. 

 

See you at the Nov. 6

th

, Cabinet Meeting in Belmont. 

 

 

Yours in Lionism 

A-1 Lioness President 

Ruby I. Hunter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lioness President Ruby’s Goals  

To support the goals of District Governor Lion Steve Mahovlich 

To support Crohn’s and Colitis 

To continue making pillowcases for ConKerr Cancer  

To Promote and Encourage District Participation at Club Level 

 

A-1 Lioness President Pins will be available by October. 

ADVANCE ORDERS are being taken now - $6.00 per pin 

Send your Club Orders to: 

Lioness Janice McCallum 

jmccallum@amtelecom.net 

519-765-4259 

RR 2, Springfield, ON   N0L 2J0 

October 2011 

Clubs – 14      Membership - 286 
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"I appeal to you Lions, you who have your sight; your hearing; you who are strong, brave and kind.  

Will you not constitute yourselves Knights of the Blind in this crusade against darkness?" 

From Helen Keller's Address to Lions, 1925 International Convention  

Since 1983, the lives of over 1200 men, women and children from the age of 8 to 84, have been enriched by the services of 

specially trained Dog Guides from Lions Foundation of Canada. 

Lions Foundation of Canada 

Lions Foundation of Canada, the founder and primary supporter of Dog Guides Canada, is a unique charity. 

With no government funding, the Lions Foundation has grown from a dream to an established and rapidly 

expanding charity that contributes in a very real way to the day-to-day lives of Canadians with disabilities.  

It takes many resources to raise, train and place a highly skilled Dog Guide. From learning basic household 

manners to honing the skills required of them in service, it costs approximately $20,000. Lions Foundation of 

Canada believes no one should be denied their independence as an active member of their community. That’s 

why each Dog Guide is provided at no cost to recipients. All costs are funded entirely by donations and 

fundraising events. 

For more info: www.dogguides.com 

Learn about: 

 The Foundation 

 The programs 

 Volunteer Opportunities 

 News & Events 

 Programs for Lions Family 

 Items in the Gift Shop 

 Memorial Forest 

… and more! 

 

 

 

 

 

Promoting Your Club! 

 

Is your club keeping your activities and 

accomplishments a secret??  There are 

many ways to tell your community about 

your Lioness club and activities. It’s up to 

YOU to open your club to the community 

and share your Lioness pride!! 

If your club is sponsoring a community event: 

• Ask to have information posted on your community Web site or message board. 

• Pass out flyers or brochures about your club and its activities. If the event is a fundraiser, hand out 

information telling how the money will be used. 

• Display the Lioness logo and club name prominently on all materials and at all activities and 

events. 

Even when your club doesn’t have a special event planned, you can: 

• Wear your Lioness pin and apparel. 

• List your club in local phone books and community directories, along with a contact person and 

phone number. Keep this information up-to-date. 

• Put information about your club in “Welcome to the Community” packets offered by local agencies 

or chambers of commerce.  

www.dogguides.com


… Around A-1 

 

Arkona – 13 members 

Held a meat raffle on Sept 10, and a Car Show jointly with the Lions on Sept 17.   

 

Aylmer - 16 members 

Club presents awards to five area schools in June.  Planning a “One of a Kind” Bus 

Tour for November 26.  Date is set for the annual Ladies Night – set aside May 25, 

2012!  Members volunteer at Seniors Home Tuck Shop. 

 

Belmont – __ members 

Holding annual Bazaar on October 29.  Club continues to collect Foodland tapes and 

sponsor bingo at Bel Parc Seniors Apartment.  Hosting the Cabinet Meeting on Nov 6 (see flyer for info)  Club 

raffled a food voucher in July with proceeds to Canadian Cancer Society. 

 

Delaware – 17 members 

Held a Canada Day euchre, and handed out pamphlets to try to get new members.  Club placed baskets of 

flowers throughout the village.  Selling tickets for Appin Theatre for November 10.  Planning of upcoming 

Craft Show. (see ad) 

 

Port Stanley – 38 members 

Club is collecting cancelled postage stamps, Campbell soup labels, pop can tabs and plastic milk bags.  

Monthly foot care clinics are held at Kettle Creek Villa where Lioness assist the VON.  Donation made to St 

Thomas Elgin General Hospital for the Neo Natal unit.   June donations made to Slave Lake Disaster Fund, 

Manitoba Relief Fund and Quebec Flood Relief.  Donation also made to the Pathfinders who are travelling to 

India.  Club is preparing for their annual Black & White on October 21

st

.  (see ad)  Lioness Sherry Wismer 

presented with a special award at the June Meeting,. 

 

Springfield – 12 members 

Cards of sympathy, get well and thinking of you are sent to area residents.  Club is planning a Harvest 

Supper with the Lions Club on Oct 16. (see ad)  Donations made to Goderich Lioness family to help rebuild 

their home, and Serenity House.  Plans well underway for annual Crafts and More show in November. (see 

ad).  Selling Community Birthday Calendars  

 

Wheatley – 17 members  

Donations made to Library Summer Reading Club and Wheatley Day Camp.  Club presented bursaries to local 

high schools.  Sold cookies with proceeds to help local Scouting.  Club continues to work bingos.  A-1 

President Ruby makes her official visit October 3. 

 

 

 

 

I Believe....Two people can look at the exact same thing and see something totally different. 

I Believe...That maturity has more to do with what types of experiences you've had,  

and what you've learned from them and less to do with how many birthdays you've celebrated. 

I Believe....That we are responsible for what we do, no matter how we feel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nostalgia isn’t what it used to be.      I used to be indecisive … now I’m not so sure.  

Lioness!  Does YOUR club report your Volunteer Hours on your M & A report??  If not, you should!!  Be Proud! 

Let’s always remember that Lionism should be as full of fun & laughter as it is full of hard work, 

because this is how we get to know each other and this is how we become friends.  And it is as 

friends that we will be most successful in reaching our goals.   … Springfield Lioness Bulletin 



In Memory of our Departed Lioness 

May they never be forgotten …  

Lioness Helen Irvine from Port Stanley 

Lioness Eveline Hessey from London Central. 

 

 

The following was written by Lioness Maureen Coleman on the loss of her friend and fellow London 

Central Lioness, Eveline Hessey.   

We lost an irreplaceable member when Lioness Ev Hessey died on July 16 after a short illness.   You know, the worse part 

of growing older is having to say goodbye to those whom you hold dear in your heart.  When my sister, Irene, died in 

April of last year, Nancy, my other sister, started listing to me all the members of the family who had died over the years.   

Even though she had children and grandchildren, she had this terrible sense of loss.  Losing someone close leaves a gap 

that really does not get filled.  Lioness Ev fell into this category.  I had only known Ev since 1995, when I joined Lioness, 

but she was a lady whom I admired and grew very fond of over the years.  It is not wealth or social standing that makes a 

true lady or gentleman, it is something deep inside that shows itself in the way they treat and care about others.  They have 

a natural dignity and an inbuilt sense of right and wrong.  Ev is a glorious example of someone who loved life, loved her 

husband, loved her family and yet had so much to give to others.   Your light, Ev, might not have shone on the whole 

world, but where it did shine, it was very bright indeed. 

 

In Memory of Helen (from the Port Stanley Shorelines- Lioness Sue Nemett, Editor) 

On Sunday, August 14, 2011, our dear friend Lioness Helen Irvine passed away.  Lioness Helen was one of our most 

enthusiastic and dedicated Lioness.  When she joined our Club eight years ago, she dove right in and showed us what ‘we 

serve’ really means.  She took on the chairmanship of many of our major fundraising projects.  She brought new ideas and 

enthusiasm that could not help but be contagious.  She was a hostess for many get-togethers at her home.  She was an 

amazing cook and baker.  She was always ready to take part in any of our games or singing contests at our Christmas 

gatherings, contributing much frivolity to the occasion.  We will miss her dearly!  

 

 

 

Well we all make mistakes …  

& there were a few in the premier issue!!    

I have updated any pages that will be  

included in future issues of the Purr.    

My apologies. 

 

 Springfield Lioness President email:   tillybart222@yahoo.ca    (well that one is embarrassing!! ) 

 Delaware President will be a rotating position with members taking turns. 

 South Windsor Lioness President:      PDP Lioness Darlene Priestley   Phone:  519-567-1210  

email:  darpriestley@gmail.com 

 PLEASE NOTE:  South Windsor Secretary email starts out  begal 1  --- NOT begall  

 Membership Chair – email:  sjkennedy44@yahoo.ca 

 Aylmer Lioness President – email:  butterflybarb13@yahoo.ca 

 Date for the Port Stanley Ladies Night – Friday, October 21

st

 

 Belmont Lioness Secretary email:  julie.dasilva@hotmail.com 

  

Laugh when you can, apologize when you should, and let go of what you can't 

change. Life's too short to be anything... but happy. 

 

Good manners are free, but they 

are also priceless. 

 

“Don’t just think you 

can…BELIEVE you can.”   

Int’l Pres Wing-Kun Tam 

The most valuable thing 

you can make is a mistake 

- you can't learn anything 

from being perfect. 

 

mailto:tillybart222@yahoo.ca
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School of Instruction 

September 22, 2011 

A-1 President Ruby would like to thank ALL the instructors and attendees  

who made it out for the School of Instruction! 

 

The Prez & Her Leaders: 

L to R 

A-1 Pres Ruby Hunter 

Lioness Bev Filewood 

(Tamer/Twister) 

Lioness Sherry Wismer 

(Director/Vice Pres) 

PDP Janet Payne 

(President) 

PDP Rosemary Kennedy 

(Secretary) 

Lioness Janice McCallum 

(Treasurer) 

 

 



 

  Ladies Night 

    “Black & White”           

              Friday, October 21 

               Doors open at 6:30 pm 

       Entertainment starts at 7:15 pm 

                    Port Stanley Arena 

    Theme - "Girls Just Wanna Have Fun." 

  $18.00 advance OR $20.00 at the door. 

                Speaker:  Al Hughson   

          Musical Entertainment: Kiley Joe 

             For tickets:  email Lioness Sherry Wismer  

                   wismer@sympatico.ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Purr can be found online  

At the A-1 Lions website: 

Main site:  http://a1lions.tripod.com/ 

Lioness newsletter: 

http://a1lions.tripod.com/Newsletter-Lioness.htm 

 

Thank You Lion Curtis!! 

 

 

Springfield LIONS & LIONESS 

 

HARVEST SUPPER 

 

Sunday, October 16, 2011 

5 pm to 7 pm 

Malahide Community Place 

12105 Whittaker Rd, Springfield 

(site of the former Lions Club Hall) 

 

Adults - $12 

Children 10 & Under - $6          5 & Under – Free 

Tickets Available at  

Coldwell Banker at Success Realty----519-765-4993 

Springfield TIM-BR Mart----519-765-4321  

or from any Springfield Lions or Lioness member 

Proceeds to the Corner Cupboard 

 

22

nd

 Annual  

Delaware Lioness 

Craft Show 

 

Sunday Nov. 20

th

, 2011 

10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Delaware Community 

Centre 

2652 Gideon Drive 

 

Variety of Crafters 

 

Tea and Lunch Room 

 

$400.00 Wreath Draw 

 

mailto:wismer@sympatico.ca
http://a1lions.tripod.com/
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Important Dates: 

 

October 3 ..................................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Wheatley 

October 5  .................................A-1 President’s Official Visit to South Windsor 

October 10 ................................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Tilbury 

October 16 ................................ Springfield Lions & Lioness HARVEST SUPPER (see ad) 

October 21  ............................... Port Stanley Lioness Ladies Night (See ad) 

October 25 ................................Region 24 Chairman Official Visit to Arkona 

October 29  ............................... Belmont Craft Show 

November 2 ..............................Region 1 Chairman Official Visit to South Windsor 

November 5 ..............................London Central Lioness Bazaar (see ad) 

November 6 .............................Cabinet meeting hosted by Belmont Lioness– SEE AD 

November 11-13 ......................Laugh & Learn at Four Points in London 

November 14 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Glencoe 

November 14 ............................Region 1 Chairman Official Visit to Tilbury 

November 19  ........................... Dorchester Lions Christmas Craft Market, Dorchester Comm Ctr 

November 20 ............................Delaware Lioness Craft Show (see ad) 

November 20  ........................... Springfield Lioness Crafts & More Show (See ad) 

November 21 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Wyoming 

November 22 ............................A-1 President’s Official Visit to Arkona 

November 22 ............................Region 24 Chairman Official Visit to Delaware 

January 21-22, 2012 .................MD”A” Cabinet Meeting, Markham 

January 29, 2012 ....................Glencoe Lioness (Cabinet Meeting) 

April 2012.................................A-1 SPRING RALLY – London East 

April 13-15, 2012 .....................A-1 Convention, Pelee Days Inn, Leamington 

April 14, 2012 ..........................Convention Cabinet Meeting, Pelee Days Inn Leamington 

May 31 – June 3, 2012.............MD”A” CONVENTION, Niagara Falls 

June 2012 .................................Springfield Lioness (Cabinet Meeting) 

 

 

 

What Is Lions World 

Sight Day? 

Lions World Sight Day (LWSD), 

which was created to recognize and 

reinforce the importance of 

eradicating preventable blindness, is 

held annually on the second Thursday 

of October. Clubs around the world 

are encouraged to participate by 

sponsoring local activities and 

programs, either on Lions World 

Sight Day or some time during 

October, to educate their 

communities about the need to 

conquer preventable blindness and 

preserve sight. 

Springfield Lioness members and friends “working”?? at  

their annual Christmas in July for the seniors in Springfield. 

An error doesn’t become a mistake until you refuse to correct it. 

Judge each day, not by the harvest, but by the seeds you plant. 

When happiness gets into your system, it’s bound to break out on your face. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT A-1 LIONESS 

CABINET MEETING 

 

Sunday, November 6, 2011 

Belmont Community Centre 

Breakfast - 9:30 A.M. 

Meeting - 10:30 A.M. 

 

$15 PER PERSON 

 

Please reply to  

Box 480, Belmont, ON, N0L 1B0 

by October 31, 2011 

with number attending and payment 

 

  OR bring your registration  

to the Belmont Lioness Bazaar  

on October 29 from 9 am to 2 pm 

REMEMBER THE TIME CHANGE 

 

 

 

 

Annual Christmas Bazaar  

& Silent Auction 

 

 Saturday, November 5 from 

 11.00 – 2.00 

 

will be held at 

St. Luke’s (Broughdale)  

Anglican Church 

1204 Richmond Street at Bernard 

(just north of the University gates) 

 

Books (hard and soft covers), preserves, pies, 

toys, household, treasures, clothing, 

so on.   We have really good stuff. 

 

Refreshments  -  Free admission 

(All funds raised are used for the benefit of the 

community) 

Enter off Bernard 

Springfield Lioness 

Annual 

Crafts & More! 

SUNDAY 

 Nov 20, 2011 

11 am to 3 pm 

Malahide Community Place 

12105 Whittaker Road, Springfield 

(site of the former Lions Club Hall) 

 

Admission $2.00 

 Bake Table 

 Craft Vendors 

 Tea Room 

 Reverse Penny Sale 

 

A-1President Ruby presenting the Springfield 

Lioness award for age 18 and under at the 

Donnybrook Fiddle and Step Dance 

Competition in Dorchester 



“Healing Garden” Project 

Congratulations Lions Families of District A-1, A-2, A-9 and A-15!  Together, over a period of 6 years, we 

donated $225,000 to the Children’s Health Foundation through our “Healing Garden” Project!  This very 

successful initiative was brought to a close on March 31, 2009.  As a result of our fund raising perseverance and 

dedication to helping the children of Ontario... the Children’s Health Foundation recognized the Lions and 

Lioness of Districts A-1,A-2, A-9 and A-15 with the naming privilege for the Healing Garden and a recognition 

ceremony in the Healing Garden Area at the official opening of this phase of London Hospital. 

PDG Lion Don McKessock 

Lion Eugene Graham,  

Chair of District A-1 Healing Garden from 2002-2009,  

PDG Lion Don McKessock,   

and A-1 President Lioness Ruby Hunter  

touring the new Tower 

& rooms at Children’s Hospital on Sept. 9

th

, 2011 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South Windsor Lioness – 30

th

 Anniversary Celebration 

- dinner and get together with members of the club on Wednesday, September 21, 2011.  Unfortunately, several 

members were unable to attend at the last minute but some fun games and a great time visiting was enjoyed by 

those in attendance.  Each member received a Lioness Anniversary pin for 30 years.  Special mention was for the 

only South Windsor Club Charter member, Cathie Matthews, who received a special pin.  She was presented with 

a 30 year Perfect Attendance pin for her years as a dedicated club member with perfect attendance.  

 

 



Your hosts this year are the A-1 District Lioness. 

 

NOVEMBER 11, 12, 13, 2011 in LONDON at the Four Points Sheraton 

 

It’s a Pajama Party – so bring those pj’s for a party!!!   You can wear them all weekend 

 

 

 

 

 

is fast approaching – if you haven’t registered or booked your room – please do so – there are limited rooms 

left and as of October there will be no guarantees we can get the allotted rooms. 

 

A tentative agenda has been planned as follows and is subject to change. 

 

Friday, November 11

th

, 2011 

3 pm to 8 pm   Registration 

5 pm to 11:45 pm Exhibits / Vendors in the Kensington Room 

8:30 pm to 9 pm Opening Ceremonies in the Bristol Ballroom 

9 pm to 12 pm Karioke & Dancing – with Caroline Crandal – so bring those voices and dancing shoes 

 

Saturday, November 12

th

, 2011 

8 am to 8:45 am Breakfast in the Bristol Ballroom 

9 am to 10 am  Guest Speaker – Terryanne Daniel 

8 am to 11:45 pm Exhibits / Vendors in the Kensington Room 

 

We will be having two sessions and there are as follows: 

10:15 am to 11 am with Marsha Bergeron 

11:15 am to 12  to be confirmed 

 

12:15pm to 1:15 pm Lunch in the Bristol Ballroom 

1:30 pm to 4:30 pm FREE TIME (White Oaks Mall is right across the street – shop til you drop) 

5 pm to 6 pm  Social time 

6 pm    Dinner – Dress code – Pajamas & BRING YOUR TEDDY BEARS OR PAY A FINE!!!! 

7 pm   Guest Speaker Jackie Wells 

8 pm    Karioke with Caroline Crandall 

 

Sunday November 13

th

, 2011 

8 am to 8:45 am Breakfast in the Bristol Ballroom 

9 am to 10 am  Guest Speaker – Susan Minz 

10:15 am  Memorial Service 

10:45 am  Draws and Annoucements 

11 am   2012 Laugh and Learn Committee 

11:30 am  HAVE A SAFE JOURNEY HOME – Look forward to seeing everyone in 2012!!! 

 

2 books of Laugh & Learn tickets are enclosed, we trust you 

can sell these to your club members; 

Please return the funds & ticket stubs to: 

PDP Lioness Rosemary Kennedy,  

R# 4, 11206 Springfield Road, Aylmer, ON N5H 2R3 

No later than Oct 31

st

, 2011. 



A-1 Lioness Club Information   2011 - 2012 

Note:  Club Mailing Address in RED 

  

Arkona Lioness  (1985) Box 303, Arkona   N0M 1B0 

Arkona Municipal Building, Smith Street, Arkona   

4

th

 Tues 7:00pm dinner  

President  Jackie Ryan 519-828-3951  

email: jryan@execulink.com    

Secretary Tena Nieuwenhuizen519-828-3081  

email: tena@execulink.com 

 

Aylmer Lioness  (1983)  

Royal Cd Legion Branch 81 211 John Street N Aylmer   

2

nd

 Thurs @ 7:00 pm 

President Barbara Forsdike  519-773-9058   

email:  butterflybarb13@yahoo.ca    

Secretary Helen Hall R 2, 3441 Lakeview Rd, Aylmer 

 N5H 2R2  519-773-5939 email: hhall@amtelecom.net 

  

Belmont Lioness  (1980) Box 480, Belmont  N0L 1B0 

Belmont Community Centre, 14020 Belmont Rd, Belmont  

2

nd

 Mon 7:00pm dinner  

President Wanda Clarkson 519-644-0462 Bus 519-773-8471 

/ fax 519-765-3294  email: wclarkson@hwcinsurance.ca    

Secretary Julie DaSilva  519-644-2661   

email: julie.dasilva@hotmail.com 

 

Delaware Lioness  (1989) Box 233, Delaware   N0L 1E0 

Delaware Community Centre, York Street, Delaware   

3

rd

 Tues 7:00 pm dinner  

President Rotating President 

Secretary Chris Kopal  519-652-6404  

email: pckopal@rogers.com  

 

Glencoe Lioness  (1987) Box 920, Glencoe   N0L 1M0 

Legion, 156 McRae St, Glencoe 2

nd

 Mon 6:30 pm dinner 

President Norma Wheeler  519-287-2489  

email:  norma.wheeler@sympatico.ca    

Secretary Karen Degraw519-693-4854  

email: karendegraw@hotmail.com 

 

London Central Lioness  (1976) 

St. Luke’s Church, 1204 Richmond St North, London  

4

th

 Thurs 6pm dinner 

President Pauline Campbell 519-438-8053   

email: pcampbell@execulink.com   

Secretary PDP Arla Walsh127 Compton Cres, London   

N6C 4E9    519-681-0443 email: awalsh55@yahoo.ca 

 

London East Lioness  (1979) 

Rivervalley Restaurant, 1600 Highbury Ave N, London   

3

rd

 Wed 6:30 pm dinner 

President PDP Paula Bax  519-232-4493 

R 5, 27031 Coldstream Rd, Parkhill  N0M 2K0   

Secretary Joan Horner 519-672-0535 

 

Mount Brydges  Lioness  (1977) 

Caradoc Community Centre,116 Lions Park Dr, Mt Brydges 

4

th

 Mon 7:00pm dinner 

President Doreen McDonald 519-657-6594   

Secretary PPMD”A” Carrol Vincent  519-246-9948 

107 – 14 Oxford St, Strathroy  N7G 2Z9 519-246-9948 

Port Stanley Lioness  (1977)  Box 2, Pt Stanley N5L 1C5 

Royal Cdn Legion, Branch, 310 George St, Port Stanley   

2

nd

 Wed 6:45pm dinner 

President  Karen Watson 519-631-1653   

email: karen-wg@hotmail.com    

Secretary Cheryl Wismer  519-782-3869  

email: wismer@sympatico.ca 

 

South Windsor Lioness  (1981) 

The Lumberjack, 475 Tecumseh Rd E, Windsor   

1

st

 Wed 7:00pm dinner  

President PDP Darlene Priestley  519-567-1210   

email: darpriestley@gmail.com  

Secretary PDP Pauline Patterson  519-969-0247 

 3371 Glenwood Dr, Windsor  N9E 2Y3 

email: begal1@sympatico.ca   

 

Springfield  Lioness  (1981) Box 179, Springfield N0L 2J0 

United Church, 51149 Ron McNeil Ln, Springfield  

3

rd

 Thurs 7:30pm (call secretary to confirm dinner)  

President  Laurie Bartlett  519-842-5740   

email: tillybart222@yahoo.ca   

Secretary PDP Rosemary Kennedy 519-773-2751  

(bus 519-644-1663 x 238) fax 519-644-0315  

email: rkennedy@wmic.ca  

 

Tilbury Lioness  (1983)  Box 388, Tilbury N0P 2L0 

Leisure Centre Seniors Centre, 10 Canal St W, Tilbury   

2

nd

 Mon 7pm (no dinner) 

President  Sheri Dozois  519-682-2097   

email: shair@live.ca 

Secretary Dianne Phelps 519-682-3437 (bus 519-682-4444) 

 email: discc@live.com 

 

Wheatley Lioness  (1985) Box 693, Wheatley N0P 2P0 

Wheatley Legion, 27 Erie St N, Wheatley   

1

st

 Mon 7pm dinner 

President Marjorie Jackson  519-825-4170   

email: jcksn2000@aol.com 

Secretary Trudy Brown 519-825-3054  

email: trudybrown4@sympatico.ca 

 

Wyoming Wyettes  (1978) Box 238, Wyoming N0N 1T0 

Lions Hall, 554 Main Street, Wyoming  

3

rd

 Mon 7:30pm 

(dinner every other month – 6:30 – call & confirm) 

President Carol Gardiner  519-845-0479   

email: carolgardiner15@hotmail.com  

Secretary PDP Barb Classen 519-882-4059  

email: tclassen@sympatico.ca 

 

MD’A’   Administrative Assistant    

PPMD”A” Anna Giles (A-1)     

R 1, 22282 Pratt Siding Rd,  

Glencoe, ON    N0L 1M0    

res: 519-693-4633  fax 519-693-4610  

email: amgiles@xplornet.com     

Club: Glencoe & District Lioness (A1) 
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A-1 Lioness Appointed Officers 2011 -2012  

 

Advisory Committee 

PDP Rosemary Kennedy (chair) 

519-773-2751  (519-644-1663 x238) 

email:  rkennedy@wmic.ca 

Club:  Springfield 

All Past District Presidents 

Elected Executive 

 

Convention 

PDP Rosemary Kennedy 

R 4, 11206 Springfield Road 

Aylmer, ON     N5H 2R3 

519-773-2751 (bus 519-644-1663 x238) 

email: rkennedy@wmic.ca 

Club: Springfield 

 

Eyes Right 

Sherry Wismer 

R 1 

Port Stanley, ON  N5L 1J1 

519-782-3869 

email: wismer@sympatico.ca 

Club:  Port Stanley 

 

Purr Editor 

Kelly Pearson 

Box 52, 51144 Broadway St 

Springfield, ON  N0L 2J0 

519-765-4021 

email: kcp@amtelecom.net 

Club:  Springfield 

 

Lions Foundation of Canada 

Bev Filewood 

507 West Edith Cavell 

Port Stanley, ON  N5L 1G8 

519-782-4308 

email: bevfilewood@rogers.com 

Club: Port Stanley 

 

Lions Home for the Deaf 

PPMD”A” Anna Giles 

R 1, 22282 Pratt Siding Road 

Glencoe, ON  N0L 1M0 

519-693-4633  (fax 519-693-4610) 

email: amgiles@xplornet.com 

Club: Glencoe 

 

Membership 

Sonja Kennedy 

359 Scarlett Place 

Belmont, ON  N0L 1B0 

519-644-0841 

email:  sjkennedy44@yahoo.ca 

Club: Belmont 

 

Sensory Conservation 

Linda Newman 

R 2, 

Aylmer, ON  N5H 2R2 

519-773-2664 

email: butterflyblue@amtelecom.net 

Club:  Aylmer 

 

Social Services 

Cathie Matthews 

935 Homedale Boulevard 

Windsor, ON   N8S 2T1 

519-948-4537 

Club: South Windsor 

 

 

Tactile Tales 

Maureen Coleman 

983 Maitland Street 

London, ON   N5Y 2X5 

519-433-3694 

email: mcoleman@odyssey.on.ca 

Club: London Central 

 

Youth & Substance Abuse 

Lynn Berdan 

14149 Belmont Road 

Belmont, ON   N0L 1B0 

519-644-2114 

email: lynnberdan@gmail.com   

Club: Belmont 

 

Youth Camp Lioness Co-Chair 

PPMD”A” Carrol Vincent 

107 – 14 Oxford Street, 

Strathroy, ON   N7G 2Z9 

519-246-9948 

Club: Mount Brydges 

Finance Committee 

Treasurer: PDP Janet Payne 

Past Treasurer: Mariette Desjardine 

President: Ruby Hunter 

Past President – Martha Berze 

3 from Advisory:     PDP Ev Crisp, PDP Rosemary Kennedy, PDP Darlene Priestley 

 

 

A-1 Lions Governor 

Lion Steve Mahovlich 

413 Lillian Lane, Belle River, ON  N0R 1A0 

519-728-9637 

email:  stevena1@kelcom.net   

Club:  Belle River  

 

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 1 

PDG Lion George Vary 

Box 865, 28 Foster Street 

Wheatley, ON    N0P 2P0 

phone  519-825-7628 

email:  gangv@mnsi.net   

Club:  Wheatley 

  

 

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 2 

PDG Lion Joe Elliott 

22966 Purple Hill Road, 

Thorndale, ON   N0M 2P0 

phone  519-461-0759  

 fax 519-461-0153 

email:  joeelliott@execulink.com  

Club:  Thorndale  

 

Lioness Chairman - Region 24 

PZC Lion Mike Tuxford 

208 George Street 

Lucan, ON   N0M 2J0 

phone  519-227-2252 

email:  takeagander2002@yahoo.ca   

Club:  Granton 
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